
 

 

 

 

 

Police Department 

Village of South Russell Chief of Police 
Michael J. Rizzo 

5205 Chillicothe Road, South Russell, Ohio 44022 

Phone: 440-338-6700 

Dispatch: 440-247-7321 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
March 13, 2025 at 8:00 a.m. @ SRPD  

 
 

• IT Proposal (ADP) 
The Chief provided the committee with proposals to transition to ADP for IT related services.  
The total project cost is approximately $85,392. (See attached) The committee was advised 
that this cost was not in the budget.  Mayor suggested the committee meet with Chief 
Swaidner of Russell Polie Department to get input on their IT provider, Simvay.  Chief obtained 
a proposal from Simvay for basic services around $1,500 annually plus an hourly rate of $250 
as needed. 

 

• Staffing 
Chief advised the committee of Officer Gavanditti’s departure from the police department 
effective March 23, 2025, as she accepted a position with Bainbridge Police Department.  
Chief will ask Safety Committee to acknowledge Officer Gavanditti’s resignation at the March 
24th Council Meeting, and to allow the Chief to advertise for the open positions in the Police 
Department. 
 

• Garage Project Update 
The committee was advised of the current progress of the garage project.  Contractor gave a 
completion date of approximately 30 days from the date of this meeting (3/13/2025). 
 

• Old Business 
Mayor asked if the department was prepared for potential violations of golf cart regulations 
with better weather approaching.   
 

• New Business 
None 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned at:  8:48 a.m. 
 
Next Safety Meeting scheduled for Thursday, April 17, 2025, at 8:00 a.m.  
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